
 

 

 
 

 

 
TO: Members of the Peterborough Architectural Conservation 

Advisory Committee (PACAC) 
 
FROM: Erik Hanson, Heritage Resources Coordinator 
 
MEETING DATE: September 13, 2011 
 
SUBJECT: Report PACAC11-020 
 Turnbull Plaque Cost Sharing 
 

 

PURPOSE 

A report to request that the PACAC cover half the cost of the bronze plaque produced to 
commemorate the Turnbull Disaster and restoration of the current building by Seven 
Hills Developments Inc.  

RECOMMENDATION  

That the Peterborough Architectural Conservation Advisory Committee approve the 
recommendation outlined in Report PACAC11-020 dated September 13, 2011, of the 
Heritage Resources Coordinator as follows: 
 
That the Committee contribute funds to cover half the cost of the Turnbull Plaque for a 
total of $621.09. 

BUDGET AND FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

A cost of $621.09 to the Committee will result from the approval of the recommendation 
of Report PACAC11-020. The funds are available in the Special Project reserve account 
which has a current balance of $17,707.80.  
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BACKGROUND 

In March of 2010, the PACAC approved a report recommending that the PACAC enter 
into negotiations with Seven Hills Developments, Inc. and the Peterborough Historical 
Society to create a bronze plaque commemorating the Turnbull Disaster. The 
Peterborough Historical Society expressed an interest in being involved in the project 
but was unable to contribute financially. The PHS has contributed in kind by writing the 
interpretive text for the plaque. The plaque is now complete and arrangements are 
being made for a dedication ceremony and installation. The total cost of the plaque is 
$1242.18 which the PACAC is being asked to share evenly with Seven Hill 
Development Corporation, the owners of the building on the Turnbull Department Store 
site.  
 
 
Submitted by, 
 

 
 
 
Erik Hanson 
Heritage Resources Coordinator 
 
 
Contact Name:  
Erik Hanson 
Phone: 705-742-7777 Ext. 1489 
Fax: 705-748-8824 
E-Mail: ehanson@peterborough.ca  
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